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Dear Teacher, 

Thank you for taking an interest in our current vacancy for a teacher at Nightingale Primary.   I know that you will have many reasons for finding yourself on our web-page or looking at our advert on the TES.  Some of you may be in the final term of your training and looking for your first job.  Others may have taught for a while and be looking for a position where your skills and experience can make a difference whilst taking a valuable next step for your own career development.  As our school expands to two forms of entry and we move to a state-of-the-art new building we are looking for a range of people who want to be part of the journey at our extremely special little school.  I also know that finding the right school for you is important and I encourage all candidates to make an appointment to come and see the school for yourself, meet our staff and children and have a chat with me about the role you are looking for.  

Let me tell you a little more about Nightingale.  We have been at the heart of the Hackney Central community for many years and are valued by our families for the warm and inclusive approach that we take to educating our children.   We have always been early adopters of the latest pedagogy and practice, so for example our knowledge of mastery teaching in Maths is extensive given the seven years we have been teaching in this way.  Over the last two years we have developed an exciting approach to teaching literacy using inspiring books linked to topic areas as a stimulus for children’s drama, vocabulary development and creative writing.  Creative teaching is encouraged in every curriculum area and teachers are provided with the resources to enable this to happen.  We enrich children’s learning with ‘micro-musicals’ based on their current topic which each year group performs twice a year.  We often say that our curriculum really is all singing, all dancing! 
We know that teachers value effective Continuing Professional Development and through our partnerships with the Hackney Teaching Schools’ Alliance and the Hackney Learning Trust we are able to access a wide range of fantastic opportunities to develop your practice.  We also work collaboratively in school to learn from each other and to share ideas.  We have extensive experience in providing a quality experience for teachers at all stages of their career, for example through our NQT mentoring or coaching for aspiring leaders.  

We take the wellbeing of our staff extremely seriously and all of our policies and practice are examined from this perspective regularly.  For example, our marking policy was tested by all staff and feedback sought before ratification to ensure that it worked both for pupils and for teachers.  We give teachers agency in their planning allowing them to choose a format that works for them and achieves fantastic outcomes for their class. We work hard at Nightingale, but we ensure that every day is also filled with happiness and laughter for all.  We are a primary school – if it isn’t joyful we are doing something wrong! 

Behaviour at Nightingale is very good and our children are keen to learn.  I would encourage you to have a read of our Behaviour Management Policy which is available on our website as it exemplifies the Nightingale approach.  Our most recent Ofsted report in October 2017 stated that ‘Leaders have created a thoughtful approach to managing behaviour and, as a consequence, the school is a friendly, calm and orderly environment. Pupils say that bullying is rare and dealt with appropriately. One pupil, echoing the views of many, told me that ‘everyone is friendly here’. A high proportion of parents and all staff surveyed believe that behaviour is good and dealt with well.’

We are currently in the final stages of building work for our new school, which will be located next to Hackney Downs Park.  The facilities we have will enable us to take our curriculum to another level.  Children will be taught to overcome their fears on our 7m high roped climbing wall, will learn to keep themselves healthy in our cookery kitchen, will learn to experiment in our outdoor science lab and physics playground and will learn to express themselves using multi-media resources in our dance and drama studio that includes a ‘green-screen wall’ for movie making.  It isn’t often that a primary school has access to these resources every day and we are looking for teachers who are up for making the very best of them.  

We also recognise that the best teaching often takes place outside of the classroom and indeed outside of the school.  Every class at Nightingale is provided with an ‘adventure fund’ to enable teachers to think creatively about the unforgettable experiences they want to provide for their class.  We encourage children to access the outdoors, whether it’s through camping in Epping Forest or a day out at the seaside to build sandcastles.  We also have extensive green space on site for gardening and take great pride on our beehives and the lovely honey we can harvest. 
I hope that what you have read so far has inspired you to apply to join our team.  Do come and see the school and meet the staff and pupils.  
I look forward to hearing from you! 


Abi Hopper

Headteacher
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